
 
 

  
 INDIAN RIVER COUNTY, FLORIDA 
 MEMORANDUM 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
TO: Board of County Commissioners 
 

THROUGH:  John A. Titkanich, Jr., County Administrator 
   Kirstin Leiendecker, P.E., Acting Public Works Director 
   Mark Winslow, P.E., Project Engineer 
  
FROM:   Jill Williams, Contract Support Specialist 
 
SUBJECT: Award of Bid No. 2024036 
 C.R. 512 & N. Broadway Street Drainage Restoration (IRC-2006) 
    
DATE: April 29, 2024 
_________________________________________________________________________________  
 
DESCRIPTION AND CONDITIONS 
 
The drainage pipe and structures located within the C.R. 512 and N. Broadway Street right-of-way in 
the City of Fellsmere have been constructed in the 1950’s and require restoration due to age, debris, 
storm events, etc. The project will include surveying, dewatering, cleaning, and performing closed 
circuit television (CCTV) inspection of 8,834 linear feet of drainage pipe and associated drainage 
structures. 
 
A bid opening for the project was held on April 24, 2024. As summarized below, four (4) responsive 
bids were received and opened during a public meeting.  A detailed bid tabulation is on file and 
available for viewing in the Public Works Engineering Division.  Bid totals are as follows: 
 
  

COMPANY BID AMOUNT 
Southeast Services of the Treasure Coast, Inc. 
Vero Beach, FL $215,234.70 

Shenandoah General Construction, LLC 
Pompano Beach, FL $395,947.00 

Environmental Land Development, Inc. 
Fort Pierce, FL $431,011.00 

Hinterland Group, Inc. 
Riviera Beach, FL $485,653.00 

   
 
 
Southeast Services of the Treasure Coast, Inc. is considered to be the lowest, responsive, responsible 
bidder for the project with a bid totaling $215,234.70, which is $147,007.30 or 59.42%, below the 
Cost Estimate of $362,242.00.   Southeast Services of the Treasure Coast, Inc. has completed various 
projects for the County in the past. 
 
  

CONSENT 
 



Award of Bid No. 2024036 
C.R. 512 & N. Broadway Street Drainage Restoration (IRC-2006) 
For May 21, 2024 BCC Meeting 

 
C:\Granicus\Legistar5\L5\Temp\9cc12c82-e507-46e2-a58f-e6fe5d1827b9.docx 

 
FUNDING  
 
Funding for this project, in the amount of $215,234.70, is budgeted and available from the following 
account: 
 
 

Account Description Account Number Amount 
Optional Sales Tax/CR512 & N Broadway Pipe 

Replacement 
31521441-066510-24002 $215,234.70 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends the project be awarded to Southeast Services of the Treasure Coast, Inc. in the 
amount of $215,234.70. Staff further recommends the Board approve the sample agreement and 
authorize the Chairman to execute said agreement after review and approval of both the agreement 
and required Public Construction Bond by the County Attorney as to form and legal sufficiency, and 
the receipt and approval of required insurance by the Risk Manager. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Sample Agreement 
 
AGENDA ITEM FOR MAY 21, 2024 


	SUBJECT: Award of Bid No. 2024036 C.R. 512 & N. Broadway Street Drainage Restoration (IRC-2006)
	DESCRIPTION AND CONDITIONS
	FUNDING
	RECOMMENDATION
	ATTACHMENTS


